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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th February 2018
Present:


Zena Ellis


Chairman

Thom Darby


Treasurer

Phil Nitchen


Mens Captain


Dave Debnam


Helen Morris

Miriam Linforth

Karen Bull


John Chapman


Lucinda Philpott

Penny Kilbey
 Chairman’s Comments
January is the month of new year's resolutions and optimism, training starts in earnest for Spring marathons and many of our striders have set themselves exciting and difficult challenges for 2018 - good luck with all of those. Congratulations all those who participated in RED January, a great way to start the year. We all know the benefits of running but it amazes me the health benefits it has to our mental wellbeing as well as our physical health and RED January really was a celebration of this. 

January saw the last of the three counties cross country races and striders finishing in an amazing 7th place overall, well done to all those who took part. Especially the 6 Striders to complete all 5 events and 3 Striders who came away with a trophy at the end of the series, Rob Barnes, Christine Lathwell and Matthew Lewis. Great running from those who took part in the Southern Cross Country event at Parliament Hill, thank you for running and representing our club.

We held our first welcome evening last month which was a huge success, we weren’t really sure on what to expect or how many new people we would attract but we thought it was a good idea to open the club for people to come and find out what we are all about. It was a busy evening and we had about 20 - 30 new people join us, some new to running, some regular parkrunners and some runners who usually run alone. Thank you to all our coaches who led a group and to members for supporting coaches and being so welcoming, we definitely have a few new races at the club as a result of that evening. 

Enjoy the February evenings getting lighter and the temperature getting milder. See you all at our annual awards evening on 16th. Happy Running! 
Penny asked to spell check her name Kilbey is the correct spelling.

Thom is researching coach possibilities for London with Dunstable

We will review the £1.50 cost for subs after the renewal period

SotM for Jan is Rick Hares and Ian Curry

I was to check the credit we have with Premium Force for kit

Look into the Plough in Caddington for possible Summer BBQ

Book Fancott for Christmas

Membership renewals, when can we start these and online payment set up just need to work out logistics/paperwork

Race - 'Stopsley Striders Summer Sunday' website is now working, do not share until online entry has been set up

Alan Taylor Memorial run to be held on 6th Sept

Alf Brown - 2nd August

Beginners to start 26th April

Parkrun graduation 14th July

Welcome evening 9th April

Marathon themed social - May

5th March = next meeting
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Apologies
Andrew Reid
Previous Minutes
The minutes for January were accepted.
Treasurer’s Report

Cash £p
Bank £p
Charity:£p
Running Report
Running report for January 2018 by Phil Nitchen

As is often the case, January has been a very quiet month for racing, but we have had some decent running and a few Pb’s being achieved. We have also had last race of our cross country league season and both the Beds county and Southern region cross country championships.

New Years day.

We had the usual plethora of runners that wanted to start the new year off on a healthy note and run off their hangovers by doing a double parkrun. Rob Barnes finished 1st at the very new Houghton hall parkrun and Christine Lathwell ran a Pb of 19.28 at Wardown Park. 

6th
On the 6th we had the county cross country champs at shuttleworth. Christine finished in 1st place in the women’s race, whilst Rob Barnes and the Fallon brothers ran good races in the men’s race. Mike Tucker ran a 10k Pb in Battersea park in a time of 42.39.

13th and 14th
On the 13th there were Parkrun Pb’s for Evelyn Lutterodt in 26.40 and Helen Douglas in 24.31. Vicki Crowston ran the Victoria park half marathon in a Pb time of 2.03.00.

On the 14th we had our final cross country league meeting of the season. After a rallying cry that would put Braveheart’s ‘FREEDOM’ speech to shame, we had our best turn out for the season. We had some excellent runs, culminating in the Men’s team finishing 6th and Women’s teams finishing in 7th on the day, and both finishing 7th overall. As an entire team we finished 8th overall. There was some individual success with Christine Lathwell finishing 3rd overall in the Women’s, Rob Barnes finished 3rd in the men’s and Matthew Lewis won the Men’s Under 20 age group. 6 runners ran all 5 races, Pat Blessing, Philip Davies, Christine Lathwell, Matthew Lewis, Martin Fallon and Andrew Durrant. I would like to thank everyone who took part and adding to the amazing team spirit we have, and hopefully you can inspire others to join in next year.

21st
John Chapman continued his assault on the V60 category at the Folksworth 15. He was first V60 and ran in the ‘worst weather ever’ as it was snowy and windy.

27th and 28th 

There was the Southern cross country in Brighton. 6 brave soles made the trip down there to run on a very challenging course. Well done to Gez Fallon, Adrian Copp, Christine Lathwell, Pat Blessing, Glynn Simmons and Rick Hares for completing the course and especially Rick who I hear was happy to not finish last. At Wardown parkrun there were Pb’s for Ian Curry in 22.54 and another Pb for Evelyn Lutterodt in 26.23.

On the 28th Amanda Scott ran the Gayton 10k in a Pb of 59.38.

February is generally a quiet month, but we do have the National cross country champs at Parliament hills in London on the 24th. I’m sure our participants would love some support there, so please consider going down there to cheer them on.

Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on the 5th March 
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